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I-25/Missouri Bridge – Project Update    
 

 
Las Cruces – The New Mexico Department of Transportation (NMDOT) District One office along with 
FNF Construction continue with work along I-25 between Lohman Avenue (exit 3) and University 
Avenue (exit 1). The work currently being performed will impact motorists along Missouri Ave., Don 
Roser Ave., and Triviz Ave.  
 
The contractor continues with the construction of the I-25 southbound bridge where motorists will 
encounter lane and width restrictions. The contractor is scheduled to have a closure for the eastbound 
lanes on Missouri Ave. Wednesday evening May 6th at 8:30 p.m. through 6:00 a.m. on Thursday May 7th. 
The contractor will need to place a large crane at the intersection of Missouri Ave. and Triviz Ave. that 
will require the eastbound lanes of Missouri Ave. to be closed as crews work on setting the abutment 
forms for the bridge. Traffic control and detour signage will be posted throughout the work zone. 
Intermittent lane closures will continue for Triviz Drive, Don Roser, and Missouri Ave. during weekly 
operations Monday through Friday.  
 
Ryan Tafoya is the Project Manager for the NMDOT District One office and can be reached at 
ryan.tafoya@state.nm.us or (575) 525-7300.  
 

### 
 

For questions you may contact Bridget M. Spedalieri, NMDOT – District One Public Information Officer 
at bridget.spedalieri@state.nm.us or (575) 525-7340.  
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